
STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

Planning and Training Committee Meeting Minutes
The State Emergency Response Commission Planning and Training Committee met on Aug 23, 2012 at State Emergency Operations Center (EOC).  DEMA Director Jamie Turner called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. Attendees:  

James E. Turner III
DEMA

Jay Brabson

DNREC
Robert Newnam
DSFS

Rick Perkins 

DPH


Giang Nguyen
DEMA
            Dave Irwin

NCC LEPC

Kevin W. Kille
DEMA 

Dave Mick

KC LEPC

Ellen Malenfant
      DNREC

COL Dallas Wingate
DNG

Charles Stevenson
      SC LEPC

Attendees were provided a handout packet which included a copy of:


Planning and Training Meeting Agenda

SERC Quarterly Meeting Tentative Agenda


SERC Annual Report Draft


Act to Amend Title 29 of the DE Code Relating to the SERC


SERC Bylaws with Proposed Amendment to take effect September 2012  
OLD BUSINESS
1.  SERC Quarterly Meeting Agenda. Meeting will occur on September 19 at the Fire School. Hardcopy provided for review. (The tentative agenda had been previously provided via email for review). The Decon Trailer Report is to be removed from the agenda, as the Decon Trailer meeting is the same day as the quarterly meeting. Discussion followed on the proposed presentation for the meeting. The topic of the presentation shall be  the Chemical contamination incident at Bay Health at Milford Hospital. Presenter: Robert Rogers, who has agreed to put together the presentation. We have provided details on what we would like to see in the presentation. Working through Chip Stevenson to arrange. Chip is also inviting Cheryl Littlefield, emergency manager at Beebe, and Andy Wile, the emergency manager at Nanticoke, to assist. Issues to address during the presentation should include the 9-1-1 call, the need for a decon shower unit at the hospital, and management of bystanders.
2.  HMEP Update. Sub-Committee Meeting. Initial meeting occurred immediately after the SERC meeting on June 13. Reviewed actions needed to be taken to expedite the Grant for FY-12. Also noted need for strategic plans, training plans, and long-term goals and objectives from each sub-grantee. 
· FY-12. Expect to reallocate some funding for the approved activity request for 6 members within State of DE to attend the Emergency Preparedness Hazmat Response Conf. Estimated cost: $1,330 per person.  Fiscally moved funding of $5,514.60 from planning to training within New Castle County LEPC to cover the High-Pressure Cargo Tank 2-day training, to be completed August 18. That will complete all of NCC activities within the FY-12 grant year, including two persons to attend the  Emergency Preparedness Hazmat Response Conference (EPHR). Wilmington LEPC continues work on this year activities, including attendance at the EPHR conference. Kent has completed all facility visits. They have expended about $7k. Remaining funding to be used for one person to attend the EPHR Conference. Sussex County completed ammonia training, expended $1,700 out of their $3k budget. Remaining funding will be used to send one person to the EPHR Conference.  Fire School: still awaiting some EMS and refresher courses to be completed before end of grant year.  Everything within DEMA and DNREC funding has been fully expended and on pace.    

· FY-13. Application has been submitted on time in May. Spoke to US DOT PHMSA HMEP Point of Contact Carla Shepherd. Due to their staff transitioning, the FY-13award should be issued during the first week of October. Carla verbally stated that our application looks good, but they still await official word on award application from the head of US DOT. 

3.  6th Annual DE HazMat Training Workshop.  Scheduled: 5 and 6 April 2013 at the Delaware State Fire School. Dave Irwin briefed status of preparation. Workshop Subcommittee met on August 16. Approximate cost of food per attendee: $8.00, from the auxiliary. Invitation for the 31st CST should be processed through the DNG.

4.  Hazardous Material Transportation Study.   Kevin Kille Contacted Peter Korolyk at GSS State Contracting office. This project comes under “professional services” at a cost of $40k. Being under $50k, we are eligible to procure it from open market without creating a separate contract.  After consult with DEMA Fiscal (Bob Harrison) we have been advised to get 3 estimates, or follow the sole source approval process (DSHS approval required). Once approved, we proceed with the vendor. (Mr David Willauer, IEM, Inc.) Jamie Turner asked when we can expect the project to begin. Kevin Kille responded possibly as early as 01 October, when the HMEP Grant FY-13 is awarded, but certainly by 01 January if the sole source approval process takes longer than expected.

5. LEPC Plan Review. Copies have been requested of all LEPCs. Have received New Castle County’s and Sussex County’s plans. 
ACTION: Kevin Kille to distribute copies of these plans to the Planning and Training Committee members for review.
6. SERC Membership - Kevin Kille appointed as SERC Executive Director. 

All commission positions filled, with the exception of the Highway Transportation Representative. Unsuccessful in locating candidate, 3 candidates identified and contacted, but none of them completed the on-line application. 

ACTION: Kevin Kille to provide the names and companies of the 3 potential candidates, to the Planning and Training Committee by email.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. SERC Appointments. Kevin Kille appointed as SERC Executive Director.
2. Review of Draft SERC Annual Report. The draft report had been previously provided to the sub-committee members via email. A hard copy was provided to the members at the meeting.

ACTION: Sub-committee members to provide comments and/or changes to Kevin Kille by 12 September. Comments shall be added to the SERC Quarterly Meeting agenda. 

3. Senate Bill 246, DE Code Title 29 Amendment and Draft SERC By-laws.

Copies of the proposed Bylaws (with proposed amendment) had been provided to the subcommittee members via email. Hard copies also available at the meeting. The purpose of the Amendment to Bylaws is to make Bylaws reflect the changes to the SERC in Title 29 of the DE Code brought about by Senate Bill 246. SB 246 gives SERC members authority to appoint designees (To be in compliance with Open Meeting laws, which allow “designees”, but not “proxies”).  Also changed the “shippers, users, and consignee positions” to “members with experience or knowledge of hazardous materials.” COL Wingate asked if this would allow the CST to have a representative as a member of the SERC. The TAG will talk with SERC Chairman Schiliro to propose incorporating the TAG or designee to serve on the SERC as a Commission member.

ACTION: Kevin Kille to make proposed additional amendments to the Bylaws, to include reformatting, and re-inserting “appointed by the Governor” into Section 1 Line 16. Kevin Kille is to pull the entire legislation and provide to Subcommittee Chairman Turner.     

CLOSING COMMENTS

Mr. Turner reviewed the following meeting dates:  
·  Planning & Training Cmte:  Nov 29

· SERC:  Sept 19 / Dec 12

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:15 a.m.  

